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	The thirty-sixth meeting, special meeting, of The University of Toledo Board of Trustees was held on Friday, August 27, 2010, on the Main Campus in the Driscoll Alumni Center Schmakel Room.  Chair C. William Fall called the meeting to order at 5:10 p.m.  Ms. Joan Stasa, Assistant to the President for Board Affairs, recorded the minutes.  


	CALL TO ORDER



	The following Board members were in attendance:

Treyken M. Addison, Student Trustee
Carroll L. Ashley

C. William Fall
S. Amjad Hussain
William C. Koester
Richard B. McQuade, Jr.

Sharon Speyer

John S. Szuch
Baldemar Velasquez
The following Board members were absent:
Heather M. Griffin, Student Trustee

Susan E. Gilmore

Joseph C. High

Linda N. Mansour
Susan Palmer

Joseph H. Zerbey, IV

A quorum of the Board was constituted.

The following individuals were also in attendance:
David Dabney, VP Finance
Jeffrey P. Gold, Chancellor and Executive VP Biosciences and Health Affairs/
     Dean of the College of Medicine
Lloyd A. Jacobs, President
Tobin Klinger, Associate VP University Communications and Marketing 

     Operations
Chuck Lehnert, Interim Director for Scott Park Campus for Energy and 

     Innovation/VP Facilities and Construction
William Logie, Interim Chief Transition Officer/VP Human Resources and 
     Campus Safety
William McMillen, Interim Provost and Executive VP for Academic 

     Affairs/Chief of Staff/VP Government Relations
Connie Rubin, Interim AVP for Human Resources
Scott Scarborough, Interim VP and Executive Director UTMC/Sr. VP for 
     Finance and Administration
Vern Snyder, VP Institutional Advancement

Joan Stasa, Assistant to the President for Board Affairs

Jon Strunk, Media Relations Manager

	ATTENDANCE



	Chair Fall welcomed new Trustee Ms. Sharon Speyer to her first Board meeting.  Ms. Speyer was appointed to the UT Board of Trustees by Governor Strickland on August 6.  She is Northwest Ohio Regional President of the Huntington National Bank.  

	WELCOME TO NEW TRUSTEE

	Mr. Fall reminded the Trustees connected via conference call that if a vote was needed at the meeting, their vote would not count.  The following Trustees were connected via conference call:  Mr. Joseph High, Ms. Linda Mansour, and Ms. Susan Palmer.
A motion was requested by Mr. Fall to enter Executive Session to review union negotiations.  A motion was received by Trustee Koester and seconded by Trustee Hussain.  A roll call vote was taken by Ms. Stasa – Mr. Ashley, yes; Mr. Fall, yes; Dr. Hussain, yes; Mr. Koester, yes; Judge McQuade, yes; Ms. Speyer, yes; Mr. Szuch, yes; and, Mr. Velasquez, yes.  After discussions, the Board voted to exit Executive Session. 


	EXECUTIVE SESSION


	Chair Fall stated that the Trustees adjourned from Executive Session and, for the record, no action was taken. He reported that the Board was about to consider acceptance or rejection of the Fact Finder's report for AFSCME union negotiations. He requested input about the report from President Jacobs.
Dr. Jacobs reported that he has spent nearly seven years in excellent working relationships with the AFSCME union members.  He stated they are tremendous colleagues, are important to the institution, extend wonderful quality of care to patients at UTMC and are essential to our Mission. It is his very strong desire that they are treated fairly. He indicated that the Fact Finder's Report was received early this morning and has been extremely difficult to understand.  His staff spent seven hours in an attempt to decipher what the Fact Finder reported.  Many inconsistencies and grammatical errors were found, which leads to potential misunderstanding.  There is also extreme concern that their interpretation of the report may be different then the intent of the author. Dr. Jacobs believes returning to the negotiation table in fair and good faith negotiations with a real commitment to find common ground that works for everyone is the next step.  In summary, he stated he has grave reservations about accepting the report and, therefore, recommended that the Board of Trustees reject the report.  

 

Chair Fall stated that he wanted to reiterate the value of our employees and it is unfortunate that we don’t have a resolution at this time.  He, too, recommend that the Board reject the Fact Finder's Report.  Chair Fall requested a motion for rejection of the report. Trustee McQuade responded with the motion and Dr. Hussain seconded.  Mr. Fall asked Ms. Stasa to conduct a roll call vote -- Mr. Ashley, yes; Mr. Fall, yes; Dr. Hussain, yes; Mr. Koester, yes; Judge McQuade, yes; Ms. Speyer, yes; Mr. Szuch, yes; and, Mr. Velasquez, yes.  The vote was unanimous to reject the Fact Finder's Report.
Further discussion involved Board of Trustees’ support for rejection of the Fact Finder’s Report.  A separate motion was made by Trustee Velasquez to return to immediate negotiations even though, with the Board’s rejection of the Fact Finder’s Report, it is implied by law that negotiations continue.  With Mr. Velasquez’s motion, he wanted to reiterate the importance that good faith negotiations begin again from our last best offer.  Mr. Velasquez felt it important that it be known that the Board of Trustees are backing the administration to find a workable solution to negotiation settlement with the AFSCME union members.  Mr. Velasquez’s motion was seconded by Trustee Szuch and received unanimous approval from all Trustees present at the meeting.
 
	FACT FINDER’S REPORT



	There being no further business before the Board, Chair Fall adjourned the meeting at 6:20 p.m.
	ADJOURNMENT
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